## Town of Wheatland, Keosha County

## December 9th, 2024 WHEATLAND TOWN BOARD MEETING

Meeting was called to order at 6 p.m. by Supervisor Madsen. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and roll call taken With Supervisors Kelly Wilson Supervisor Kyle Madsen present and Brett Butler excused Also present Donna Deuster, Clerk, Chief Denko, Constable Santelli, Josh (DK tree service) and Traci Denko.

Clerk Deuster stated the agenda was posted in 3 public places, posted on the website and emailed to the subscription list.

Supervisor Wilson made a motion to approve the minutes of the 11/11/24, meeting, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Supervisor Madsen Motion carried.

No Public comments

Constable Santelli reported tires have been replaced, oil change has been done. Installation was scheduled for this week but has been cancelled with an unknown date to install the needed updates for his recording devices.

Chief Denko shared details of the services for retired Chief Al Kaddatz. The membership did a great job and sent Chief Kaddatz off with respect and honor. All of the class one uniforms were purchased with Membership funds. The New 6647 has responded to a fire and an accident already. Plans are to equip it with extrication equipment to supplement rescue since we don't know what will be happening with rescue in the future.

Supervisor Wilson reported that the Kevin Nolan inspected the trees at 7205 314<sup>th</sup> felt three of them should be taken of sooner than later. He submitted a bit of \$2000.00 to remove the 3 trees. Motion was made by Kelly Wilson, seconded by Kyle Madsen to approve the bid of \$2000.00 to remove the three trees to ground level as listed.

Supervisor Wilson shared the job descriptions as she had developed so far. She asked for the board to review them and share their input of it.

Supervisor Wilson shared the LL Launch sign and highlighted its poor condition, along with changes she would like to see and asked this be bought to the Parks and Rec committee on the 16<sup>th</sup> for their input.

Supervisor Wilson asked if the website might be outsourced. Supervisor Madsen said he would look into options for this and bring back his findings.

Reports: Supervisor Madsen brought up the community requested speed bumps in slates corners. Other options can include looking at the posted speed limit. Chairman Butler is looking at getting a traffic count for the area before moving forward. Speed bumps are not the best choice due to the width of the road and plowing of the roads.

No other business the motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Supervisor Madsen, seconded by Supervisor Wilson. Motion carried at 6:45pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Donna Deuster, Town of Wheatland, Clerk.